

MAY 89

Board

MAY 3, 1989

There was a meeting at Carol Boyce's home to discuss upcoming guild activities. Those present were Carol Boyce, Zetta Hanna, Susan Cochran, Laurie Ball, Liz Steele, Sandi Globus, Violet Mencher, Janet Berlin, Colby Kline, Jan Inouye, and Norah McMeeking.

-Sandi Globus has volunteered to set up some "quilting bee" days at the Goleta Valley Community Center. She'll rent a room with guild money to provide a place for people to baste quilts, to take pictures, to perhaps watch quilt-related videos, and to do other quilt-type things. She'll make an announcement at the meeting; Norah will put it in the newsletter.

Jan Inouye spoke on a few topics:

-Sally Testa's share of Judy Mathieson's travel expenses is \$25; she'll be mailing it to us.

-She would like to go ahead and order the canvas bags that we'll be giving to our Challenge participants. The bags will cost us \$5 each with a 50-bag minimum; this is much more reasonable than the other companies she has talked to. She needs a copy of our logo from Norah for them to copy onto the bags; we decided to leave color selection up to Norah. We also decided to not have the bags mention the challenge so that they will be more generic and therefore easier to sell at some later date.

-These are the activities that will be part of our Round Robin: 1) Maggie Godwin will demonstrate some pattern, such as Hidden Wells or a Lone Star; 2) Liz Steele will demonstrate our library's new stencil cutter; 3) Norah will have a table on drafting, such as how to enlarge or reduce patterns; 4) Someone will be demonstrating quilting stitches - Norah will ask Caroline, otherwise, we'll ask Marty.

Norah talked of our picnic in August:

-We discussed several parks around town and decided on Stow Grove.

-We talked of whether to have it on our Wednesday evening (August 9) or on a weekend; it was decided to take a vote at the next guild meeting to see which the membership preferred.

-Let's make this one a potluck.

-Norah will go ahead and contact the Parks Department to find out fees, availabilities, reservation info, etc.

More talk:

-Jan spoke on the importance of taking slides to submit to Visions; Zetta suggested doing it at one of the GVCC quilting bees. (They'll need one of the stands.)

-Camarillo has a stencil person scheduled and wondered if we would like to share... we decided to let them try her out first and then find out if she's worth having.

-We have Lucy Hilty scheduled in September and Eleanor Peace Bailey in October; Jan will go ahead and send them contracts.

-Reeva Thompson was suggested as a January speaker; February, maybe Doris Floyd, who does miniatures; April was mentioned as a month for Lynn Sumter, who has stories from her town's Police Department quilt donations; Katie Pasquini is nearby now, but needs to be booked way in advance; Margaret Fuller is moving to Washington and won't be too available to us anymore; Jinny

- Beyer will be at Camarillo next year, but is already shared.
- Carol Boyce mentioned the need for information to go with the raffle quilt ticket sales. Sandi will talk to Caroline and ask her to print up some information to be handed out with the pictures; Norah will print this info in the newsletter also.
 - The next SCCQG meeting will be in Wrightwood in July - it will be a newsletter workshop.
 - Brinkerhoff will be doing their quilt show on July 1. Individuals who want to sell need to rent a space for \$50 and give Brinkerhoff get 10% of the take.
 - Betty Cavalucci will be doing her show for us this month as a freebie and has even declined travel expenses. We decided to give her a Chaucer's gift certificate for \$25 (which Jan will pick up) and take her to dinner at the Beachside. Those who want to go should call Marty or Zetta and meet there at 5 p.m.
 - Carol Boyce called our attention to our mounting Threads magazines and asked Colby for some inside pockets. She also showed us the stencil cutter she acquired for the library and said that she'd put it into a kit with the stencil material available for sale.
 - Norah gave us a runthrough of all that's going into this next newsletter - it's full!
 - Susan has a petition made up to send to KCET requesting quilting programs; it's to be passed at this next meeting. Should we send them a donation, too?
 - Liz has been in touch with Stow House about the July 4. They want \$25 for the space and 10% of anything we collect over \$250 (excluding raffle tickets). The guild will pay the \$25 even though individuals are selling. A sign-up sheet will be passed at the meeting.
 - Violet, of the Hospice committee, says they have 23 quilts turned in. They'd like a June Show & Tell limited to Hospice quilts only. We talked about this and decided that that was too much, so they'll hang the better ones, then have all the others stand together and show their quilts all at the same time. Violet will talk to the director at Hospice to find out how they want them presented. If any publicity brings in too many solicitations, we'll just tell them to submit a letter to be reviewed next year. Carol suggested that saving just one quilt for Lynn Sumter seemed a bit stingy; we decided to give her all the kid-appropriate quilts - there are at least four.
 - Janet Berlin asked for refreshment volunteers and a roster update.
 - Jan talked briefly about our Black & White challenge and those in Germany who want to be part of it. We set a size limit of 36 inches square.

There was no location set for the next board meeting.